BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 5.30 pm on Tuesday 7 July 2015
	Present
	Cllrs: Spear, Bunyard, Withey, Miss Beardshall, Mrs Chesters, Bennett, Lucas 



	Also in Attendance
	Tracey Weaver (Parish Clerk), Angela Corner (Senior Council Officer)


	The Committee observed 1 minute’s silence to remember those who lost their lives 10 years ago in the 7/7 London bombings.

	

	PG/01/2015/16
	Apologies
	None received.


	PG/02/2015/16
	Declarations of
Interest


	None received.

	PG/03/2015/16
	Elect Chairman
	One nomination was received from Cllr Miss Beardshall, who was duly elected. 

(4:2abs)


	PG/04/2015/16
	Minutes
	The Committee noted that the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 6 October 2014 had previously been approved and ratified by Full Council.  The Minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

(N/C)



	PG/05/2015/16
	Poplar Tree Report

	The Committee considered a report from the Parish Clerk regarding advice received from a local tree surgeons for the removal of 21 Poplar Trees and replacement with alternative and more suitable species of trees.  The Committee also considered advice received from Andrew Jones, the North Devon Council Landscape and Countryside Officer and the Committee were concerned regarding the conflicting views on the ground out stumps and killing off of roots with regard to river bank erosion.  There were also concerns regarding the impact on the village.  The Committee considered three quotations received from local tree surgeons for the removal and replacement of the 21 trees.
RECOMMENDED: that the Council obtain a third unbiased opinion to further evaluate the strengths and weaknesses of the proposed removal of the trees or alternative options regarding the future management of the Poplar trees located on the Caen Street boundary.  
(N/C)



	PG/06/2015/16
	Devon County Council Grass Verges
	The Committee considered:

1) an email received from Devon County Council concerning cutting urban grass verges.  In brief, DCC will only cut visibility splays at junctions, laybys and dedicated crossing points (with central refuges) 4 times a year, as opposed to the previous policy of a full urban verge cut 4 times a year. The Clerk advised that she has requested maps of grass cutting areas but was told they are of poor quality.  

2) a press release from Plantlife regarding planting wild flowers on verges in the Dorset. 
RECOMMENDED: That

1) The Clerk to contact DCC’s contractor, ISS to let them know that some areas have not been sufficiently cut and there are dangerous junctions which need further attention.

2) The Clerk to obtain maps (regardless of quality) from Devon County Council identifying areas which they would normally cut.

3) The Council to enter in to discussions with Devon County Council regarding working in partnership with them to keep verges in Braunton and Knowle maintained.
4) To trial seeding an area with wild flower seed possibly on the stretch to Knowle.  
(N/C) 



	PG/07/2015/16
	Committee Four-Year Development Plan
	The Committee ‘s four year development plan was reviewed and the following points were noted:

1) Safety of recreation ground – there is a risk of small children running out of recreation ground towards the road.

2) Public goal post net needs replacement and Cllr Bennett advised that Braunton Football Club may be able to help.
3) Public goal post – grass at goal mouth needs attention.

4) Consider area for parking vehicles at events on the left hand side adjacent to the hedge
5) Safety surfacing at Chaloners Road Play Area – consider installing and replacing.
6) The Rotary have planted up the old wagon by Georgeham Cross.  The Council could ask for volunteers willing to help with other areas.

RECOMMENDED: To
1) Investigate safety measures for the Recreation Ground near the new seating area.
2) Investigate cost of moving the toddler springer play equipment away from the new seating area.
3) Ask Football Club if they have a spare net which may be available.

4) Obtain costs of putting rubber matting in front of the Pavilion.

5) Investigate costs of new safety matting for parts of Chaloners Road play area. 

6) Investigate ways to repair the ground at the goal mouth.  
7) Put out a request for volunteers to help plant and maintain new flower displays.  Consider possibility of using abandoned boats removed from Velator.  

(N/C)





The meeting closed at 6.33 pm.




....................................  The Chairman
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